


Here we are again!

It’s hard to believe we’re about to close the books on yet another year.  They seem to go by faster and faster each time around.  Taking a look back at 2003, it is amazing the challenges and obstacles we have overcome and how we have grown as a department over the past 12 months.  Thanks to everyone for all of your hard work and determination that has made White River Township a safer place to live and work.
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Apparatus Issues

The new Engine 51 is still being built.  There was a delay in getting to production, but it is now actually on the line.  American LaFrance is still paying $100 per day until it is complete.  If you remember, it was originally due back in May, so by doing some quick math, most of the equipment on it should be on them.  It is tentatively scheduled for a February or March delivery.  I wouldn’t hold my breath though.

The bid package on the new tactical unit is complete and has been handed out.  Bids are due back for opening at the Fire Protection District Board on December 3rd.  The goal is still to have an award on the bid by the end of the year to capitalize on end-of-year incentives.  (Update:  Only one bid was received on the 3rd.  Because there was no quorum available, no action could be taken.  The next FPDB meeting is 12/10.)
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Station Issues

There are now gear-drying racks (and hangers) at Station 53 in the bay.  It is essentially a heavy-duty mechanical clothes line that raises out of the way in order to dry your gear.  Please use this equipment instead of placing items on the boats, apparatus, or anywhere else.  If you are not sure how to operate it, ask any officer at Station 53, they will be glad to show you.  Thanks to Lieutenant Smith and to all those who helped install the equipment.

Special thanks to all of the Lieutenants and crews who have put in extra time fixing all of the deficient items on the recent station inspections.  This saved the department a lot of money on repairs in a typically expensive month of operations.
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Training Issues

The next Community Hospital Paramedic class is now scheduled to begin February 16th, 2004.  This is the same class that was originally slated to begin in October.  Anyone interested in attending is encouraged to apply.  The four free slots for this particular class have already been filled however. 

The training simulator is now complete at Station 51.  In fact, trainings have begun this week and will be ongoing from here on out.  A nod of thanks to Lieutenant Alford for the spearheading of this project.
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Health & Safety
(At the time of printing, Chief Young was out of state attending a school and unable to be reached for his H&S article.  Watch for memos and emails to be issued on his return regarding any H&S issues that cannot wait until the next newsletter!)


[image: image5.jpg]



General Operations

As you hopefully already know, we hit two homeruns with the state tax board in both October with the 2003 Fire Loan and in November with the 2003 tax appeal.  In both cases we received a unanimous vote in favor of our proposal.  We put together a pretty good package over the last six to nine months or so and it culminated with the delivery by our attorney Brian Bosma.  Again, I would like to thank all of those who have been patient and have helped make this part a reality.  Both packages are now in the hands of the State Tax Commissioner who has the ultimate authority to deny, approve, or approve in part.  There is no time table for a decision; however it is typically in the range of 3 weeks to 3 months.

By now everyone should have their new photo ID.  If not, or there is a typo (because I discovered that I shouldn’t do those on 5 hours of sleep), just let me know and I’ll take care of it for you.

Here is this month’s House Fund account summary: The breakdown is as follows:

Station 51:  $2,377.84

Station 52:  $1,709.93

Station 53:  $1,199.75

No expenses reported for the month.

Speaking of the house fund, as you may recall, beginning in January the house fund will be paying for staple items.  Because of this, the staple list is being reduced to those critical items that the majority feels are necessary.  Once the list is compiled, it will be posted at each station for a vote.

Three employees are currently on a Leave of Absence.  Joe Green until December 23rd, Mike Phillips until January 1st, and Ed Carlson until February 11th.  

Lori White and Dave Kelley have both resigned due to other time commitments.  We wish them both well in their endeavors and thank them for their time and dedication here at White River.

Reminder that it’s time once again to begin the toy drive at the Meijer store for needy kids in our community.  This is a very important and worthwhile project!  We still need personnel to sign up to work the tables at Meijer.  A schedule and sign up list is on the bulletin board in the Fire Prevention hall at Headquarters.  It’s only a 3 hour shift.  Please try to sign up for at least one.  Special thanks to Lieutenant Kevin Skipper and Steve Rowland for heading this up!  See Lt. Skipper with any questions.

Along those same lines, the wrapping party will be held December 16 at 6pm at Headquarters.  If you can attend and help that evening, it would be appreciated, as would donations of wrapping paper, tape and ribbon.
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Notes From Kim  (
At the risk of saying this and jinxing myself, I think I’m FINALLY caught up with pager issues.  (Collective sigh.)  If you have any questions, or if you’re still having problems, please see me.

Reminder that the awards banquet is January 17, 2004 so keep that date open!  More information will be available soon and invitations should be going out in the next week or two.

Congratulations to Jim Dodson, the newest member on the Fire Protection District Board.  Jim is filling the vacancy created by Bill Patterson’s resignation.  Some of you know Jim through the Community Church of Greenwood, where he is a pastor.  We look forward to working with him in the coming months!
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Strawberry Festival

This is the time of year where this column is very short.   Just keep in mind that next year’s festival is set for June 18th and 19th, 2004 and the first meeting is set for January 15th, 2004.  See you there!
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Auxiliary Corner

The Auxiliary’s next meeting is December 14th at 5pm at Marian Hart’s new home.  (Thanks Marian for hosting!)  New officers will be elected for 2004.  

Thanks to 2003 officers for all their hard work!  President Kim Clawson, V.President/Secretary Andrea Cox, Treasurer Peggy Terry.  

Anyone who would like more information on the Auxiliary program, please visit our webpage at www.wrtfd.org/auxiliary.htm.   Also, feel free to attend a meeting or contact any auxiliary officer.  

The Auxiliary’s annual Breakfast with Santa is December 13 at 10am at Headquarters.  The auxiliary will be providing the gifts.  The last day to RSVP is December 5.
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Did you know……..

· The smartest dog is a Scottish Border Collie, and the dumbest one is an Afghan hound?
· Hawaii has their own alphabet (Hawaiian) and it has only 12 letters?
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Did you Notice?

· The new apartment complex going in on Smith Valley Road just east of the Centre at Smith Valley?

· The new Stone Creek Mining Company restaurant being built on the property formerly occupied by BW3 (and about 10 other establishments).
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Birthdays

December, 2003


December 1 – Mike Combs
December 1 – Joe Green
December 6 – Josh Justice
December 10 – Tim Smith
December 11 – Nick Alford
December 11 – Greg Maxwell

December 16 – Ron Reinhold

December 17 – James Engmark

December 20 – Travis Sichting


HAPPY BIRTHDAY!
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Looking Back…….

5 Years Ago……

	Dec 10, 1998
	Station 52 became part of the digital revolution by having a new computer network installed.   This was pretty primitive compared to today’s standards – but it was a start.

	Dec 11, 1998
	One day after the new network is up and running, the server suffers a catastrophic failure and had to be replaced.

	Dec 25, 1998
	Carbon Monoxide fatality at the Centre at Smith Valley due to poor flue venting.

	Dec 30, 1998
	Full involved residence fire at Cricket Ridge.  House was unoccupied and a total loss.

	FYI ONLY
	As of December 1st, 2003, we had 1,487 runs completed.  This same date 5 years ago, we had 1,134!  A difference of 353 runs (31%).  Also, one year ago we were at 1,534 (increased due to tornado), or a difference of 47 runs.



· That’s it for this month  – Be safe, Scott

[image: image13.png]



Merry Christmas

everyone!
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